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21st November 2005
Dear Mr Birkett,

Boston Draft Statement of Community Involvement 

Thank you for giving the Home Builders Federation the opportunity to comment on the Council’s draft Statement of Community Involvement.

General:

The Council will now have seen the recently published draft document from the Planning Inspectorate entitled ‘A framework for assessing soundness and focussing representations on Statements of Community Involvement’. It will no doubt now need to satisfy itself that it is in full compliance with the content of this document, and also ‘Creating Local Development Frameworks – A Companion Guide to PPS12’. The Statement of Community Involvement also needs to be in accordance with ‘Community Involvement in Planning: The Government’s Objectives’ (ODPM, 2004).
Specific matters:

In relation to the specific content of the Draft document itself; the HBF would like to make the following brief observations:

5. How we will consult

In relation to the Council’s database of interested parties to be maintained throughout the LDF process, the HBF would like its details included on it, in order that it can be properly involved at all relevant opportunities in the planning process. 

The HBF would find it most useful if the Council communicates by letters and/or e-mails with regard to the production of either draft or adopted DPD and SPD documents. Such an approach would seemingly benefit all those that have commercial or site interests in the district, but are not physically based within it. Whilst clear and detailed information on the Council’s website will be welcomed, it will be of little benefit unless it is specifically drawn to the attention of all interested parties (e.g. by letters and/or e-mails).

Hopefully landowners, planning agents and developers (including locally active house builders) will be directly consulted in relation to new documents and where appropriate, invited to be involved perhaps in Developers Workshops or the Focus Groups mentioned. The Federation believes that the development industry has an important role to play in the planning process, particularly with regard to all matters related to the actual implementation of policies and proposals. The Federation hopes that the Council will seek to consult directly with local house builders and other interested parties, rather than rely on other organisations passing the information down to their memberships.  

The Council might also wish to consider creating a Developers Forum that could meet as and when required.  

8.3

The HBF welcomes its identification in paragraph 8.3 as a potential consultee. This reflects the Federation’s status given that it is listed as a key consultee in Annex E of PPS12. 

The HBF assumes and fully expects that it will be properly consulted in relation to all future Statements of Community Involvement, Development Plan Documents and Supplementary Planning Documents of relevance.

Consultation

I await the opportunity to be further involved in all aspects of the LDF generally as it evolves. We therefore look forward to being consulted in relation to all relevant planning policy documents at appropriate times during their evolution.
The Federation would appreciate being informed of when any relevant DPD is being submitted to the Secretary of State.

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course. 

Yours faithfully

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner 

(East Midlands & Eastern Regions)
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